LCTV Director’s Meeting



29 Sheepscot Road

February 11, 2010




5:00PM

 

Attendance:

Damariscotta

Karen O’Bryan, Laurel Cooley, Ann Pinkham

Newcastle

Martha Frink

Nobleboro

John Emerson, Barbara Johnson

Waldoboro

Alan Lowe

Wiscasset


Jack Swanton, Stephen Wallace

Bristol



Station Manager

Mary Ellen Crowley

Correction: The secretary was informed by Ron Grenier that there was an error in LCTV’s January minutes.The Jan. minutes stated: “Newcastle is taking steps to change its fiscal year. It is waiting for a vote of the people.” The second statement is incorrect. It should have said, “Newcastle is taking steps to change its fiscal year. The board  changed the fiscal year. (A vote from the people is not necessary for this change.) This has been a goal of the selectboard.

 

President declared that quorum was present

Comments by the Public

Karen Klitgaard from Newcastle has been taking a class at LCTV. She stayed to observe the meeting.

A motion passed to accept the secretary’s minutes as sent.

Treasurer’s Report (Art is in Mexico)

Mary Ellen presented a letter that she will send to the Wiscasset Budget Committee and the Selectboard. She gave the directors a profit and loss budget overview of LCTV for July 2010 through June 2011. A discussion followed about the benefits of a hoped for budget vs an actual budget. The executive board will meet to further discuss this on Feb. 24, 2010.

She reported as of January 29 LCTV has:  

Checking account $17,063.96. 

Savings account $465. 

Mary Ellen distributed CD rates of local banks. It was suggested that she check the Damariscotta Bank & Trust. She will and then  she will decide the best place to save.

Board Vacancies:

Bristol

2 (Ann will talk to Sarah Stevenson Mattell.)

Damariscotta
0

Newcastle
0

Nobleboro
0 (Laurel will check with Meriby Sweet.)

Waldoboro
2

Wiscasset

0

 
Public Relations Report (Laurel Cooley)

Organizations Contacted

I phoned Todd Souza, director of Wiscasset Parks and Recreation and Community Center. We discussed Bulletin Board use and community videographers.  Todd suggested that LCTV should send email confirmation of a new posting to the account holder.

Bulletin Board Posting

I co-chair the Lincoln County 250th Anniversary marketing and communications subcommittee and continue to post anniversary-related events on the LCTV Bulletin Board.  In doing so, I have had the opportunity to discuss LCTV’s community-building mission with several participating organizations and am emphasizing our bulletin board and training services as well our continuing interest in obtaining programming produced by volunteer videographers for broadcast.

Lincoln County 250th Anniversary Wiscasset February 8-13 Events

and Interviews Filming

Lee Plyler, a Wiscasset resident and training class participant, will film events taking place

February 8-13 in Wiscasset. Mary Ellen Barnes, an anniversary steering committee facilitator, has contacted a number of Wiscasset residents to make arrangements for interviews. Several middle school students, who developed one activity, will be interviewed.

Press Releases

I wrote and sent press releases to Lincoln County News, Rockland Free Press and Wiscasset Newspaper, announcing:  Stephen Wallace’s LCTV Board of Directors appointment by Wiscasset’s select board and LCTV 2010 officers election and new sponsorship program. The board thanks Steve O’Bryan for taking the officers photo, which accompanied the election article.

LCTV General  and Sponsorship Brochures and Other Materials

Fifty copies of the LCTV general brochure are now available at the media center.  Mary Ellen and I discussed deleting the following sentence in the Sponsorship brochure: The 10-second slides will be shown in rotation with all Bulletin Board slides on a run-of-station (ROS) format. This change affords prospective sponsors more options. I’ll bring copies of the revised Sponsorship brochure to our February meeting.

Recommendation:
Development of a basic list of ad/promo criteria and appropriate and inappropriate ads/promo examples would be helpful during discussions or online communication with prospective sponsors.

The directors complimented and thanked Laurel on her excellent newspaper reports. 

 

Station Manager’s Report (Mary Ellen Crowley)
Classes:
Great studio production class! Enthusiastic and ready to put in the effort to learn. Best of all, our board member Susan Bickford took the lead and enlisted her classmates to create a real live studio show! This is exactly what we hope to have happen with every class. Bravo Susan

Programming:
As I already informed you, the website I downloading some of our programming from instituted a charge for each show to cover their broadband costs. I wrote many emails to producers asking them if they would absorb the cost. Some have and some have worked out another way for me to get their show for free. Over the course of the last four weeks I have been dropping shows made outside of Maine. Here are the list of series shows I haven't dropped that we are still paying for:
Produced outside Maine:
Saturday Fright Special -  .99 weekly
Expedition New England - .95 weekly (shared cost)
Peak Moment - .51 weekly
Uncle Jay Explains the News - .04 weekly
NASA 360 - .60 weekly
Produced in Maine:
The Humble Farmer - .99 weekly
Hot and Cold - .60 weekly
Train Time - .99 weekly
People&Places in Maine - .75 quarterly
Second Act - .70 monthly
Averages a little over $6 a week or $312 a year. Then there are the
occasional one time shows that, at max, will have a charge of .99.
Estimating two a month, that would bring our yearly cost to $336.
New series shows:
Nasa 360
Cooking with Papa Tuck
New one-time shows:
Boy's 8th grade basketball, GSB at Bristol (Ann Pinkham)
1982 Lincoln Academy Girl's Basketball State Championship (courtesy Ann
Pinkham)
Ski Jumping - PEG promo (Mark Kuzio)
First Snow (Mark Kuzio)
Culpa Mentis (Mark Kuzio)
Susan Bickford - Life is the Pie (Susan Bickford)
Susan Bickford - Interview in the Installation (Susan Bickford)
Susan Bickford - Collaborative Performance (Susan Bickford)
Bulletin Board, Promos and PSAs:
Number of active slides increased from 68 to 88 and added one BB user
Guys in Gowns promo
New PSAs on domestic violence and the AIM youth program. We continue to
run PSAs on GED programs

In order to make sponsorship more attractive and in an attempt to lessen the  time I spend on scheduling, I instituted four (on two days, five) 1/2 hour shows each day of the COMMUNITY BULLETIN BOARD. I made a slide that shows at the start of each half hour and it now appears as a show in the show guide on our website and in the Lincoln County News.
Facility Maintenance:
L.R. French is having a hard time getting the right part to fix the problem with the heating in the studio.
Steve O'Bryan replaced the motion detector light on the front porch. DO NOT TURN OFF THE SWITCH CLOSEST TO THE DOOR WHEN YOU LEAVE - that's what controls that light and it has to be in the up position. There's tape on it, so that should help remind you. We are working on getting another light placed on the front left corner to illuminate the front stairs and ramp.
The Public:
Met with Tom Clough, the pastor of the Edgecomb Congregational Church, to discuss them broadcasting their weekly service. I promised him the 11:30am time slot on Sundays and hooked him up with Jack to help him with choose his recording equipment.
Equipment:
I ordered DVDs that can take an inscribed label. Since we ask for a $20 donation per copy, I think they should look good (they definitely shouldn't have my horrid handwriting on them)! For the same reason, I also ordered jewel cases to put them in. These are also necessary to protect the DVD when being mailed. The cost per DVD and case is 77 and
1/2 cents.

Tech Committee Report:

Members: Sean, Jack, Nancy, and Alan

There is an audio problem with the modulator. Freeport would like to have us return the Letronix Pro 8 switcher  or purchased it. A new switcher costs $2900.  It was decided by vote that Jack may offer up to $500. There is a glitche with the switcher and it would need to be fixed.   

Franchise Fees:

Bristol – Lincoln County News reported that the Bristol selectmen voted not to give LCTV the requested franchise fees. Mary Ellen will check with Kristine Poland to validate the newspaper article and whether LCTV’s request will still be on their warrant.

Dresden – The town collects $4000 in franchise fees. They welcomed LCTV to attend their June Town Meeting.

 

There was a motion to add  a statement for fundraisers that tells who benefits from their fundraiser. Passed. It will be added to the Policies and Procedures statement.

 
At 6:15PM their was a motion to adjourn the meeting and continue unfinished business at the March meeting.

 
The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, March 11, 2010 at 5:00PM at the LCTV studio at 29 Sheepscot Road. Hope to see you all then.
 

Respectfully submitted,
Karen O’Bryan, LCTV Secretary

 

 

 

 

 

 

